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From: 
Stuart J.Kerry, Chair IEEE 802.11 Working Group


Robert Heile, Chair IEEE 802.15 Working Group

To:
Chairman, ITA???
            Director, ITU-R


Chairman, IARU

Cc:
Mike Lynch, Chair IEEE 802.18 Working Group
Title: Liaison to ITU & IARU regarding Terahertz Technology.

Dear Chairman,
Recently several IEEE 802 Working Groups  have become aware of a difference in interpretation between documents released by the ITU (international Telecommunication Union) and those of the IARU (International Amateur Radio Union), relating to the proposed TeraHertz spectrum allocation by the ITU/WRC prior to the WRC-2007 meeting.
The issue of confusion and particular concern is the specific language and multiple statements relating to proposed WRC mandates that are referenced within the report of the International Amateur Radio Unions’ 2007 conference, “Interim meeting of the IARU Region 1”, VHF/UHF Microwave Committee, held in Vienna 2007, pages 3 - 8.

Among a number of controversial statements within this document the most troublesome implies that WRC-2000???  extended a mandate that states frequency bands “above 275GHz” ???   “should be avoided by active radio communication services”.

[IEEE 802 in discussions with individuals [who are those individuals, need clarification, ask about WRC delegates] connected with ITU, have been assured that no such excluding language is expressed or intended by the ITU. In fact WRC-2007 conference approved the US proposed “Addendum 8 to Document 5-E” which puts off further allocation activities within this spectrum until 2011 or later, and explicitly states the band between 275 - 3000 GHz is appropriate for both passive and active services if such services can be demonstrated. Thus the difference of statements and intent between current releases of the 2007 ITU/WRC and the 2007 IARU documents clearly needs to be addressed and finally clarified for the benefit of scientific, commercial and amateur communities.]
IEEE 802 requests that the ITU-R clarify the status of the 275-3000GHz frequency band based on the results of WRC-2007.

We would appreciate a response to this request prior to our 16-21st March 2008 IEEE 802 plenary meeting.
Please contact the undersigned with any questions. 
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